

## **MINUTES OF THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 5TH JUNE 2019**

### **PRESENT**

Chris Thompson (Chair) Sheila Charlton (Secretary) Karena Mayhew Joyce Burt Jo Angear Bryan Naish and Nick Porter

**APOLOGIES** Ian Stewart (Treasurer) Liz Ford Ruth Dicken and Rhys Clatworthy

## **MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13TH MAY 2019**

The Minutes having been circulated were signed as a true record of that meeting.

### **MATTERS ARISING**

Due to the Treasurer being unable attend this meeting the following matters will be discussed at the next meeting in July

Fire Shutters - quote. Agenda item for next month

Pumps - have they been installed

Microphone set - quote

Sewage bill - awaiting news

Letter was sent to the Luncheon Club about the state of the lounge last month. No reply received

Stage floor - Ian has decided to wait until August when the hall will not be so busy.

### **TREASURER'S REPORT**

May	Income	£3179.00	Expenditure	£3319.65
-----	--------	----------	-------------	----------

### **CARETAKER'S REPORT**

Ian is doing sterling work in keeping on top of admin. whilst Rhys recovers. HAT schedule of bookings to be double checked.

### **CAR PARKING**

On Tuesday mornings and at other times the car parking situation is still being abused. Chris and Ian have had a meeting with Derek Amas, the site manager, about this problem. It was agreed at their meeting that an extra £40.00 per month will be paid until the end of September. It was also agreed that a letter be sent to the pharmacy and the surgery requesting them to ask their employees to refrain from using the village hall car park until after September to help alleviate the parking situation.

### **FUND RAISING** Music Quiz on Friday 21st June at 7.30 pm

It was understood that seven tables have already been sold. It was agreed to put crisps and nibbles on each table as attendees usually bring their own refreshments. 8 raffle prizes needed - prize for best team and prize for worst team! Money to be collected on the evening.

Helpers please arrive at 6.30 pm.

**ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

It was noticeable that black marks have appeared on the lounge carpet. Discuss this matter at the next meeting. Would like to know when the grass work will commence at the front of the village hall. Jo and Ian to report back. The tree at the entrance road is very overgrown. Matter to be on next month's agenda.

**DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

Monday 8th July 2019 at 6.00 pm